SELECTBOARD MEETING
MINUTES
June 27, 2022

I. OPEN MEETING -  The June 27, 2022, Selectboard meeting was opened by Chairman Haven Haynes, Jr. at 5:54PM. Those present:  Haven Haynes, Jr., Alfred Buckley, Mark Bullard, Noreen Labrecque, Zachary Brown, Richard Thibeault and one member from the public, Frank Sawicki, Jr. 
II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES – add missing info from June 13, 2022, mtg.
At the June 13, 2022, Selectboard meeting the board approved the installation of three benches at the Beecher Falls Park. Georgiana Carr asked for approval from the board to install solar lighting for the new “Welcome to Canaan” signs which are funded by a grant that CNC has been granted. Motion was made by Mark and seconded by Al to approve the addition of solar lighting. Motion carried in the affirmative. 
On a motion by Al and seconded by Mark, the June 13, 2022, Selectboard meeting minutes were approved with the above additions. Motion carried unanimously. 

III. ADDITIONS/DELETIONS TO AGENDA – Letter from Alice Ward Library, Dan Lynch request, McKinnon sewer line repair, Frank Sawicki, Jr., Junkie Yard Ordinance. 
IV. GENERAL PUBLIC COMMENTS – 
1. The Selectboard asked Frank Sawicki, Jr. in to discuss the installation of two cameras down at the Transfer Station since the electrical is now connected to the garage. Frank agreed to do the installation on July 2nd, 2022, at 1:00PM after the Transfer Station closes. He will need access to the office area. 
Haven Haynes, Jr. also asked Frank about the closure of the Town Clerk’s “canaanschools.org” email account. It has been brought to the board’s attention that all those email fall under the “public records” law and therefore cannot be deleted. Frank stated that he could transfer all those emails to a thumb drive which can be kept at the Town Office and accessed at any point. He will set up a time with Noreen to do this transfer. 

V. REPORT FROM HIGHWAY – 

1. Review, approve and sign Highway Grant #BR0960 agreement -  Better Back Road Grant in the amount of $20,000. Motion was made by Al and seconded by Mark to approve the Grant Agreement. Motion carried. Chairman Haven Haynes, Jr. executed the document. 
2. Richard reported that the culvert on Power House Road has been replaced. 
VI. REPORT FROM WASTEWATER TREATMENT PLANT – 
1. Vac Truck for pump stations – Board reviewed the quote. On a motion by Mark and seconded by Al the Selectboard unanimously approved the $2707 quote from Wind River Environmental  to vacuum the pump stations for Canaan WWTF. 
2. The board discussed the sewer line replacement at 109 River Road. In an email to the Selectboard, April Busfield gave a report of the job and recommended that they consider hiring Jimmy Belknap to roto root the main line as she was able to see some root inside the pipe. The Board would like April to get an estimate from Jimmy for this work. Mark Bullard suggested using ARPA funds for this work. 
VII.  SOLID WASTE – 
1. The Selectboard were unable to reach Dan Lynch via telephone to discuss his concerns. 

Noreen stated that he called that day asking if someone could power wash the area that houses the MSW as it has become littered with debris. He takes the container out on Monday’s so the work can be completed while the container is gone. The board will contact Richard and Brian about this. Mark will contact Dan Lynch to inquire the best time for this. 
2. The board discussed viable solutions to the violators who drop off items including trash at the Transfer Station after hours. No action taken. 
VIII.  NEW BUSINESS –

1. Flood Resilient Communities Fund – The board will send the information to the resident at 494 Gale Street. 
2. Fletcher Park Use of Facilities -  Two Use of Facilities forms were sent to the Selectboard. One from Grace Community Church for Music Services and the other from Canaan Naturally Connected for a Flea Market. Motion was made by Al and seconded by Mark to approve the requests. Motion carried unanimously. 
IX. OLD BUSINESS – 

1. Update from St-Hermenegilde property – Noreen received word from the Asst. Town Clerk for St-Hermenegilde with regards to the property located at 433 VT RTE 141. The Selectboard will stay connected with them in the coming months. 
X. OTHER BUSINESS – 
1. Sharon Ellingwood sent a letter to the Selectboard asking if the Town Road Crew could dig the holes for the new replacement sign at the Alice Ward Library. Mark mentioned that Dig Safe will need to be contacted prior to digging. Motion was made Al and seconded by Mark to have the Town backhoe and operator dig the holes. The board will contact Richard about this. 
XI. SORT MAIL/SIGN WARRANT  - $63,160.97 – Selectboard reviewed and executed. 
XII. ADJOURN MEETING – Motion was made by Al and seconded by Mark to adjourn the June 27, 2022, Selectboard meeting. Chairman Haven Haynes, Jr. adjourned the meeting at 7:08PM.
